Stories from the Gwanwyn Festival

gwanwyn Celebrating creativity in older age
May 2017
|l t -s May, i t-s Gwanwyn, and we-re b:

renewal, growth and creativity in older age.

The balloons are up and the bunting is
out and everything’s ready for 2017’s

Gwanwyn Festival.
Y cameras, ukuleles, ballroom dancing and

From Monmouthshire to Anglesey, and  qditional Welsh quilts.
Wrexham to Aberteifi, we're kicking up
the usual Gwanwyn ruckus of puppets,
donkeys, dance, poetry, pin-hole

Inside the bulletin we're focussing on
stories. We'll be sharing tips from Liz
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grave for the first time

Ashworth, who is running creative writing
workshops in Conwy. Valmai Jones from
Parama 2 will be telling us how tales of
women workers in Welsh factories are
inspiring a musical. Avant Cymru’s Rachel
Pedley-Miller will be talking about making
a film with older people from the valleys,
and exploring their tales of immigration
and emigration.

For more information on the amazing
things happening this year and to find
out what's near you, please head over to
WWW.gWanwyn.org.uk.

But Gwanwyn isn’t all about a few weeks
in springtime. We receive a lot of
feedback from people saying that
Gwanwyn should do more throughout
the year, so we're piloting weekly
Gwanwyn clubs in Aberystwyth and

Michal Iwanowksi's cARTrefu residencies project allowed a widowed care hame resident ta isit’ her husband's war

Caernarfon. We're really excited about
these and you can find out more inside!

We're also expanding cARTrefu, our
programme of arts in care homes. The
cARtrefu project is going from strength to
strength and we're looking forward to a
new cohort of artists coming on board
over the next few months. They’'ll be
working with our artist mentors to
provide art experiences in care homes
across Wales, sharing ideas and good
practice and putting creativity at the
heart of resident’s daily lives.

April saw us at the helm of Wales’ first
ever Arts and Older People’s Conference,
organised by Age Cymru and Arts Council
of Wales with the support of Baring
Foundation. We brought artists together
with policy makers and health and social


http://www.gwanwyn.org.uk

care professionals to
explore the role of
the arts in creating
age friendly
communities.

We heard from
speakers including
Music in Hospitals, I ;
National Dance '., WE! ,"
Company Wales, : iF R T &
Squirrel’s Nest Men's L . S } s’ Y.
Shed and Canolfan < B \ ®» .-‘} ; ‘i‘
Gerdd William | i < e
Mathias, and there
were plenty of
opportunities for
delegates to network |
in Cardiff's stunning
new Royal Welsh
College of Music and
Drama.

We also had keynote
speeches from Ken
Skates AM and David
Cutler from the

Baring Foundation B—
who SpOke gloyvlng ly Delegates at Age Cymru's Arts and Older Peaple's Canference at the Royal
of Wales growing Welsh Callege of Music and Drama

reputation as a world
leader in the area of arts and older  41q practical ways of engaging with
people. older audiences. They’re running a

The day also saw Sharon Ford from  series of networking events
National Museums Wales and Steve  throughout Wales in 2017. Contact

Huxton from Aging Well in Wales them for more information.
launch the Age Friendly Culture Join us on Facebook and Twitter to
Network. keep updated with Gwanwyn’s
This new initiative is designed to projects throughout the year.

bring together people and
organisations who work with arts and
older people, to share skills and
knowledge, and develop innovative

Contact us:
gwanwyn@agecymru.org.uk
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Rachel PedleMiller+ Avant Cymru

Rachel Pedley-Miller is
the founding director
of Avant Cymru. We
caught up with her to
talk about Lands of Our
Fathers, a documentary
film about emigration
and immigration to the
Welsh valleys, which
premieres at Park And
Dare Theatre in

TreorChy on 16 May. Rachel Pedley-Miller

‘Avant are a forward

through the centre
past the castle and
the gang told
stories of shopping
trips and days out

| inthe capital.
4 Thenin April at

Rhondda Heritage
Park we met Dr
Daryl Leeworthy
(from BBC's Who Do
You Think You Are?),
for a chatand
question and

thinking theatre company from the  answer session, and recorded more

valleys. We create theatre and
artistic events with, or inspired
by, our community in the
Rhondda.

We create mixed-media shows
which bring together theatre
makers, actors, dancers,
musicians and film makers to
create new work.

For Gwanwyn Festival we are
creating a storytelling
documentary film. We took
participants from Maerdy
Court in Ferndale to the
Glamorgan Archives, where we
learned about the
safeguarding of our historical
documents and started to
record the stories of our
participants.

We had a fab trip to the
Archives - it has been a while
since many of them had been
to Cardiff. The driver drove us
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stories in the mining museum.
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Participants in Lands of our Fathers research their staories at
the Glamargan Archives



The day with Dr Leeworthy was
interesting. He talked about the
misconceptions surrounding
immigration to the valleys and
about the journey of the men
who came initially, and slept on
the colliery floors before their
families joined them. He was also
able to work with people
individually and spoke to them
about questions they had.

We've been hearing lots of
interesting stories. One of the
ladies who joined us at the
Glamorgan Archives, shared the
story of her grandfather who
went on the

expedition to Antarctica. He
didn't make it all the way there
though, as he was kicked off the
boat and left in South Africal

The film will be shared with our
participants and community on
16 May at the Park and Dare theatre.
Avant are looking to develop Lands of
Our Fathers into a theatre piece for
next year and we are keen to keep
collecting stories.

We are also working on project Blue
Scar, where we are mixing traditional
welsh music and hip hop to create a
hip hop dance piece, which tells the
stories of playing on the Rhondda
mountains in the late 1970's. We are
working with the people of the
Rhondda to hear their stories.

[t has always been an ambition of
mine to link the story of how hip hop
dance was created and create
performances that share that story.

Participants in Lands of our Fathers research their stories
at the Glamorgan Archives

The stories of the valleys in the 70's
and the games up the mountain
created a gateway linking children
using their imagination and creating
things they enjoyed watching on TV,
like cowboys and Indians, to the
development of hip hop.

[t's an exciting link and we've heard
some fantastic stories from those
who wanted to share their
experiences of playing up the
mountains.’

You can see the premiere of Lands of
our Fathers at Park and Dare Theatre
Treorchy on 16 May.

Contact: avantton@gmail.com

Twitter: @AvantCymru
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Valmai JonesParama?2

Parama 2 was
formed by Catrin
Edwards and Valmai
Jones, veterans of
the theatre who are
edager to provide
more opportunities
and work for older
women theatre
practitioners, be
they actors, writers,
directors, musicians or designers.

Valmai Jones

‘Our first project was Making it! - a series
of workshops supported by last year’s
Gwanwyn Festival. The aim of the
project was to bring together and
develop older writers, both experienced
and new. As writing can be both solitary
and lonely, the workshops we held
enabled participants to share ideas and
experiences and support one another.

The workshops were well attended,
everyone was very honest, and there
were lots of ideas flying around. We
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Making 18 LIVE! At the Wales Millennium Centre, Cardiff

e

wrote and wrote, drank tea, ate
cake and the icing on that cake was
that we laughed a lot!

As a springboard for last year’s
Gwanwyn project the participants
viewed a film of retired women
factory workers speaking about
their lives and experiences. This led
on to exercises developing dramatic
possibilities, building strong stories
and exploring the relevant setting
and historical background to those
stories.

At the end of the workshops we
presented Making it Live! Scenes written
by the participants were performed to a
warm and receptive invited audience.
All the workshop participants were
anxious to perform in the scenes
written by their fellow writers and threw
themselves into it with gusto, supported
by the addition to our team of three
professional actors.

Cofio / Remember, our Gwanwyn Project
this year is in two parts. To kick start

_ part one, we are again using
the tales of the factory
workers, but his time
presented as musical theatre.
The participants will attend a
rehearsed reading of our new
show Tic Toc: the beginning / y
dechreuad at the Wales
Millennium Centre.

After the performance there’ll
be a session to inspire them
to create within their personal
choice of expressing oral
history. [t's up to the
individual participant to



Valmai Jones and Ri Richards at Making it - LIVE! at the Wales Millennium Centre, Cardiff

explore in the medium of their choice
be that drama, poetry, short story,
film or song.

In the autumn of last year, Parama 2
attended Transcript to Script, an Oral
History Society course at the British
Library. During the training we looked
at the various creative possibilities of
writing based on oral history and
we're looking forward to being able
to share what we've learned with the
participants of Cofio / Remember.

The second part of the course will be
an intensive day of practical work
during which writers will receive
individual attention and
encouragement. At the end of the
day we'll perform and share the
work. As writers often have to exist
within a vacuum, we feel that it’s
vital for them to be granted the

&

opportunity to share their work with
other writers in an atmosphere of
encouragement, positivity and
helpful analysis.

Last but not least, these workshops
provide a great opportunity to
enlarge a circle of aquaintances and
make new friends.’

The Cofio / Remember workshop is
for women over the age of 55 who are
interested in creative writing. Part 1 &
Part 2 will be held on May 2™ & 237, If
you are interested in attending one or
both of those dates please contact
Catrin by phone on 07803161388 or
email on paramaZ2@yahoo.co.uk



mailto:parama2@yahoo.co.uk

Spotlight on Liz Ashworth

Liz Ashworth interviewing Lloyd Jones foo Not Go Gentle: Interviews and Po

ems on Creativity in Older Age.

Liz Ashworth is a poet, painter and
writer of fiction, and has taught
creative writing for many years to all
age groups and abilities, in schools,
community groups, university
departments and online.

‘Last year [ was commissioned by
Gwanwyn to compile Do Not Go Gentle:
Interviews and Poems on Creativity in
Older Age, a book of interviews and
poems, based on five artists and writers
who are still working well into their
sixties and seventies.

The year before that, as part of a
Gwanwyn project, [ worked in a care
home, teaching residents how to
respond in poetry to portraits from a
local museum, and one year I worked in
my own village for Gwanwyn, teaching
creative writing techniques to people |
know!

This year's Gwanwyn commission
involves providing a series of writing
workshops for over-fifties, called
Writing From Life. I will be showing the

group how to create
poetry and fiction from
events and incidents from
their own lives. We'll be
doing writing exercises,
and looking at different
poetic forms and fiction-
writing techniques.

[ think some people have a
natural writing gift, but [
believe anyone can be
taught how to write better,
if they are exposed to

examples of good writing,
and are ready to try new approaches.
There is always something to learn and
explore on the way to discovering your
individual writing voice.

[ explain ideas, such as how imagery
can be used in poetry, or how dialogue
can work in a story, or how using the
senses can bring a scene to life for the
reader. [ then set short exercises, which
we read aloud to the group for
comment when complete.

There is always something to learn and
explore on the way to discovering your
individual writing voice, and it's up to
you how much further you want to take
your writing.

Older writers, who may be isolated or
lonely, or may want to try something
new, of may have been too busy to
devote time to creative pursuits, often
find they enjoy working with others.
Allowing yourself the opportunity to
explore creative ideas at your own pace
is very satisfying, and peer input is
valuable and can be fun and life-



